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April 23, 2006 -  Please Pray for This Week’s Events:
Sunday:

Men’s Prayer Meeting (Room 12) 8:40 am
Sunday School for children & teens 9:50 am
Adult Bible Study "
Morning Service 10:50 am

Nursery: Jen Taber & Beckie Barr
Training Hour 5:30 pm

Ladies’ Meeting "
Men’s Meeting – New Course! "

“Let’s Get In Touch With Our Masculine Side”
Baptist Boy's Battalion "
Gracious Girls Class "
Nursery for ages 0-24 months "
Brass Practice 6:00 pm

Evening Service 6:30 pm
Ushers: Chris Czech, John Czech, Terry Benkelman
Nursery: Leslie Kohl & Rebekah Kohl

Monday:
Hopevale School Ministry 5:45 pm

Tuesday:
Gowanda Prison Ministry 7:00 pm

Wednesday:
Adult & Teen Bible Study 7:00 pm
Kids’ Club "
Ushers:  Terry Benkelman, John Czech, Roy Winder
Nursery: Jen O’Mara & Lori Broughton

Thursday:
The Waters Nursing Home 7:00 pm

Friday:
Homeschool Learning Fair – see next page 12:00 pm

Saturday:
Ladies’ Tri-State – see next page 7:30 am
Men’s Visitation 10:00 am
Teen Visitation 1:00 pm

Next Sunday am:
Ushers: Jim Evans, Randy Foucha, Rick Vespa, Roy Winder
Nursery: Renae Garland & Jackie Nowak

Ladies’ Tri-State Fellowship
At the Mayville Central School, Mayville, New York,

this Saturday, 9:00am-2:30pm (leave our church at
7:30am). Special Speaker: Mrs. Bob Jones III of
Greenville, South Carolina. Sponsored by the
Maranatha Baptist Church of Mayville. School is on
Route 394, about one mile north of Mayville. No cost!
Any ladies ages 9+ welcome.

Homeschool Learning Fair
This Friday, April 28, 12:00-3:00pm. If you haven’t started your

project yet you still have time! If you’re having trouble picking one,
see Mrs. O’Mara for a list of suggestions. Also, please sign up to
bring something for lunch.

“Save the Parking Lot” Day
Sunday, May 21

The parking lot around the church has degenerated to the point
where it needs immediate attention. A 1½” layer of new blacktop
along Hemlock Road and the area we own behind the church could
save it. Maybe we could make it last another 17 years! The cost would
be approximately $5,800.

Please pray about this matter, and consider giving a one-time gift
on or before Sunday, May 21. If 58 people gave $100, we would reach
our goal. But any gifts - more or less - would be appreciated. If we
went over, we could blacktop between the church an factory, too!

Bus Drivers Training
Barbara Caffery will be training drivers for their CDL license

during the second week of May. If you are
interested in learning how to drive a bus, please
see her or Frank Broughton. You will need to
study a course book and get your permit before
the training.

Teachers Training
with Abb Thomas

Saturday, May 13, 10:00am - 3:00pm, at the Prospect
Avenue Baptist, 67 Prospect Avenue, Buffalo. Cost: $25 (or
$45 per couple). These will be helpful to parents or any who
teach any age in any type of ministry. This is not the same
course Brother Thomas taught here last year.



The Cold Within
Author Unknown

Six humans trapped by circumstance
In the dark and bitter cold.

Each one possessed a stick of wood,
Or so the story’s told...

Their dying fire in need of log;
The first woman held hers back,
For on the faces around the fire,

She noticed one was black.
The next man looking across the way,

Saw not one of his church
And could not bring himself to give to

The fire, his stick of birch.
The third one sat in tattered rags;

He gave his coat a hitch,
Why should his log be put to use

To warm the idle rich?
The rich man sat back and thought

Of the wealth he had in store,
And how to keep what he had earned

From the lazy, shiftless poor.
The black man’s face portrayed revenge

As the fire passed from sight,
For all he saw in his stick of wood
Was a chance to spite the white.
The last one of this forlorn group

Did nothing except for gain;
Giving only to those who gave,
Was how he played the game.

The log held tight in death’s still hands,
Was proof of human sin.

They didn’t die from the cold without –
They died from the cold within!

Military Care Packages
The teen ladies will be sending Care Packages to our

military men (4) next month. We are in need of donations of
items these men could use. See Traci Baran or Cyndie Barr if
you have questions.


